
 

  
 

 

April 1, 2011 

 

Dear Mayor, Councilmembers, Residents, and Employees: 

 

Civil Service Commission: The City of SeaTac has an immediate vacancy for a Civil Service 

Commissioner.  The SeaTac Civil Service Commission ensures that hiring and promotions are 

fair and competitive and that all personnel rules are fairly administered for City Fire Fighters.  

The SeaTac Civil Service Commission is composed of three commissioners who are appointed 

by the City Manager. Commissioners serve a four year term. The Civil Service Commission 

meets on the second Monday of each month at 3:30 PM at SeaTac City Hall. If you are interested 

in serving on the Civil Service Commission, please contact the City Clerk’s Office at 973.4660. 

 

Part 150 Noise Study Open House: The fourth in a series of public events for Sea-Tac Airport’s 

Part 150 Noise Study will be April 9 at Sea-Tac Airport’s Arrivals Hall.  The Part 150 Study is 

looking at ways to reduce aircraft noise impacts on communities around Sea-Tac Airport.  The 

Port of Seattle invites you to drop by anytime between 10:00 AM and 4:00 PM.   

  

At the open house, there will be a number of stations staffed by Port staff and consultants where 

the public can learn more about the study’s findings and potential recommendations.  

Participants can also sign up for airfield bus tours throughout the day. 

  

The Arrivals Hall is at the south end of the main terminal, baggage claim level.  Parking will be 

validated.  See attached flyer for more information. 

 

Community Meeting for Proposed Mountain Bike Races in North SeaTac Park: A 

community meeting is being held to discuss the proposed mountain bike races in North SeaTac 

Park in an area south of S. 136th Street.  The proposed races would take place on Wednesday 

evenings from 5:00-8:00 PM from May to September.  Anyone interested or having concerns 

please attend the community meeting to share your opinion. 

 

Wednesday, April 6 • 5:30 PM 

SeaTac Community Center, 13735 24th Ave. S., SeaTac 

 

Comments Requested on Stormwater Management Program: City staff have recently 

published an update of the City’s Stormwater Management Program (SWMP) and are looking 

for public input on this developing program.  The SWMP and an annual report, which are 

required under the National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit, describe 

the City’s comprehensive approach to stormwater and water quality issues. 

 

City Manager’s Weekly Update 



 

Like large industrial sites and development projects, the City of SeaTac is subject to federal 

regulation under the Clean Water Act.  In the case of cities with populations of less than 100,000, 

we are specifically subject to the Western Washington Municipal Stormwater (NPDES) Phase II 

Permit which regulates stormwater with the intent of improving water quality by reducing 

pollution carried by stormwater. The permit requires cities to develop or modify their stormwater 

management programs to meet the conditions of the permit.  These programs include public 

involvement and education, illicit discharge investigation, development review, and inspection 

and maintenance of stormwater facilities.  While the NPDES Permit went into effect in February 

of 2007, its requirements are phased through 2012.   

 

The latest update to the SWMP and Annual Report are now available on the City’s Surface 

Water Management website at http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/services/stormwater.htm, or at the 

City Hall Permit Counter.  This update highlights program accomplishments from 2010 and 

describes ongoing programs.  These 2010 accomplishments include completion of public 

stormwater system mapping, implementing new codes, policies and procedures for construction 

site run-off and stormwater maintenance programs, and the creation of a new water quality 

program – the Illicit Discharge Detection and Elimination Program. 

 

Please direct comments on the SWMP or Annual Report to Don Robinett at 973.4722 or 

drobinett@ci.seatac.wa.us no later than November 30.  Comments will be considered to shape 

the next SWMP and Annual Report due out in March of 2012. 

 

Wii are the Champions: The SeaTac Senior Program’s Wii Team took first place in the south 

sound Wii Tournament on Wednesday, March 30 at the Tukwila Community Center. The 

SeaTac Wii players are Ruth Armstrong, Fay and Will Dyrness, Fred Geraldsen, Frances 

Hellums, Delores Parks, Mila Pastor and Zona Vessey. The four players participating in the 

tournament were Will, Fred, Mila, and Zona. Each player played three games and SeaTac had 

four perfect games to help win the tournament. Wii would like to congratulation all the winners.  

 

Tournaments in SeaTac Parks: The last couple of weekends Valley Ridge and North SeaTac 

Parks hosted girls fast pitch softball and little league tournaments. Most of the participants in 

these events were from surrounding communities, the furthest coming from Olympia and Mount 

Vernon. The average attendance at these events was about 600 which include fifteen players per 

team, with each team having the support of approximately 25 spectators.  

 

Later this summer our resident little league, SHALL (South Highline American Little League), 

will host the state softball tournament at Valley Ridge Park. Tournament action will begin on 

Saturday, July 16 and will wrap up the following Saturday, July 23.  This will be the third 

consecutive year that SHALL has hosted a state level event which brings people into SeaTac 

from all across the state. 

 

Attachments: 

Part 150 Noise Study Open House 

Proposed Bike Race Community Meeting 

 

http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/services/stormwater.htm
mailto:drobinett@ci.seatac.wa.us


Agendas: 

Planning Commission    4.5.11 

    

You can view the City’s Event Calendar at: 
http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16 

 

  

                                                                                   

Todd Cutts, Interim City Manager 

http://www.ci.seatac.wa.us/index.aspx?page=16


SEA-TAC AIRPORT’S
PART 150 NOISE STUDY 
PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE

Saturday, April 9

Sea-Tac Airport’s 
Arrivals Hall

Drop by anytime between              
10 a.m. & 4 p.m.

 Talk with port staff and 
consultants about the study

 Learn about potential 
recommendations for noise 
mitigation measures

The Arrivals Hall is at the south end 
of the main terminal, baggage claim 
level.  Parking will be validated.

For more information, visit www.airportsites.net/sea-part150/ or call (206) 787-4944.  If you would like an interpreter, call (206) 787-3797. 



Community Meeting
Proposed Mountain Bike Races in North SeaTac Park

Wednesday, April 6, 2011 • 5:30 p.m.
SeaTac Community Center
13735 24th Ave. S., SeaTac

City of SeaTac
Parks & Recreation Department

A community meeting is being held to discuss the proposed mountain bike races in 
North SeaTac Park in an area south of S. 136th St.  The proposed races would take 
place on Wednesday evenings from 5:00-8:00 p.m. from May to September.

Anyone interested or having concerns please attend the community meeting to 
share your opinion.



CITY OF SEATAC 

PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING 
 

April 5, 2011 

 
Council Chambers, SeaTac City Hall, 4800 S. 188

th
 Street 

5:30 p.m. to 6:15 p.m. 

 

MEETING AGENDA  

 

 
1. Call to Order/Roll Call – 5:30 P.M. 

 

2. Approve Minutes of February 15, 2011, March 1, 2011, and March 15, 2011 - 5:30 

to 5:35 P.M. 

 

3. New Business – 5:35 – 5:50 P.M. 

 

 Legal Guidelines Regarding the Planning Commission  

 

4. Old Business – 5:50 – 6:00 P.M. 

 

 Monthly Update on Zoning Code Update Ad Hoc Committee’s Progress 
 

5. Detailed Commission Liaison's Report – 6:00 to 6:05 P.M. 

 

6. Planning Director’s Report – 6:05 to 6:10 P.M. 

 

7. Planning Commission Comments (including suggestions for next meeting’s agenda 

and review of the Planning Commission’s three month work schedule) – 6:10 to 

6:15 P.M.   

 

8. Adjournment – 6:15 P.M.  

 
 

 


